
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 January 2019 

Praises	–	Rejoice	with	us!	
	

v We	had	requested	prayer	for	Ira,	the	sister	of	one	of	our	missionaries	in	Central	Asia.	Ira	had	
cancer,	which	required	a	hysterectomy.	Surgeons	successfully	removed	the	tumor.	However,	
in	the	process	they	also	found	her	left	tube	was	severely	infected	and	about	to	burst.	Praise	
our	Lord	that	they	operated	in	time	to	catch	that.	Thank	you	for	praying!	

v Such	a	cause	 for	praise!	BIEM’s	 Igor	Fomichov	shares	 that,	after	18	years	of	praying	 for	 the	
salvation	 of	 his	 parents,	 both	 of	 them	 have	 now	 placed	 their	 faith	 in	 Christ!	 His	 father	 is	
already	with	 the	Lord	after	having	accepted	Christ	early	 in	2018,	and	before	year’s	end,	his	
mother,	too,	repented.	Hallelujah!	Never	stop	praying	for	loved	ones!	

v In	Central	Asia,	a	Christian	woman	needed	an	operation	on	her	neck	during	the	last	week	in	
December.	The	surgeons	were	amazed	at	how	smoothly	everything	went,	and	she	was	able	to	
talk	 quite	 soon	 afterward.	 “Peace”	 used	 that	 opportunity	 to	 share	 her	 faith	 in	 the	 hospital,	
where	she	led	two	women	to	Christ!	

v The	year	2019	marks	38	years	of	God	leading,	guiding,	and	blessing	the	ministry	of	BIEM	for	
His	glory.	There	have	been	plenty	of	challenges	along	the	way,	but	we	thank	God	for	blessing	
in	every	one	of	those	years.	We	also	praise	Him	for	you	who	stand	with	us!	

Prayer	–	Pray	with	us!  

v Literally	all	of	BIEM’s	missionaries	have	been	involved	in	special	evangelistic	outreaches	for	
Christmas	 and	 New	 Year.	 (In	 Eastern	 Europe,	 the	 Orthodox	 calendar	 places	 Christmas	 on	
January	7,	so	special	services	and	follow-up	are	still	happening.)	Please	pray	for	the	salvation	
of	souls!		

v Opportunities	have	opened	up	 to	 conduct	 regular	ministries	 in	 two	orphanages	 in	Ukraine.	
Finances	are	needed	 to	conduct	 these	outreaches	on	a	 regular	basis.	Please	pray	about	 this	
need	 so	 that	 in	 hearing	 the	 Gospel,	 these	 needy	 children	 will	 embrace	 Christ	 and	 gain	 a	
Heavenly	Father.	

v In	 Yucay,	 Peru,	 missionary	 Juan	 Bautista	 Huillca	 Quispe	 also	 has	 a	 vision	 for	 evangelizing	
another	nearby	town	called	San	Juan.	He	requests	prayer	for	God’s	guidance	in	that	effort.	

v During	our	Winter	Kiev	Seminary	session	this	month,	plans	will	be	 laid	for	a	special	missions	
conference	targeting	Central	Asia	in	connection	with	the	Spring	seminary	session.		Please	pray	
that	God	would	enable	and	bless	such	a	conference	for	our	seminary	students. 

 
 


